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Eagle River business loses liquor license and 
fined for alcohol violations  

 

Late last month, Carrie Jo Neumann, owner and operator of the former Frontier Tavern in Eagle River was found guilty in 
Vilas County Court of allowing sale of liquor without a licensed operator or the licensee present.   
 
Charges of refilling liquor bottles and the sale of beer without a licensed operator were dismissed but read-in for 
sentencing.  Ms. Newman was ordered to pay a fine of $443.00 and was placed on probation for 24 months with conditions: 
to perform 40 hours of community service, maintain absolute sobriety, have AODA assessment and counseling, and to 
submit a sample of DNA.  The court also ordered the revocation of the defendant's Class B liquor license. 
 
The charges stemmed from an investigation conducted by the Wisconsin Department of Revenue, Alcohol and Tobacco 
Enforcement Unit. 
 
More information on Wisconsin's alcohol laws can be found on the Department of Revenue website: 
 
https://www.revenue.wi.gov/Pages/AlcoholBeverage/home.aspx 
 
You can contact the Alcohol and Tobacco Enforcement Unit with complaints or questions at: 
 
DORAlcoholTobaccoEnforcement@wisconsin.gov 
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